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Any other comments?

The Environmental Trust funded cross boundary deer project run by NPWS was a disappointment. The inception meeting was held at 

our home in 2019 with 38 people in the room and most stakeholder groups represented. As it progressed, the project  turned into 
something that was about the project team doing something 'for' land managers, rather than 'with ' land managers. The team did not 

have the skills to engage land managers and succeeded in disengaging them, despite massive support from several participating 
farmers including us throughout the first two years and beyond - even now, even though we have left the district. 

The 2021 project evaluation conducted by NRC threw the participating farmers 'under the bus' rather than spotlighting the poor  NPWS 

strategic management (out of Sydney) of the project. They got the last word. The evaluation report was hugely disappointing and 
grossly insulting. It was also problematic that NPWS officers do not have the role of being key implementers of the biosecurity act on 

private land so the project should have been run with LLS as a key actor and supporter. Happy to discuss any of these concepts 
further, Cheers, Jo




